OPINION
of Justice for the People NGO, Stara Zagora

Esteemed Members of Parliament, 
Availing of the right provided for in Article 19, paragraph 2 of the Judiciary Act, we kindly request you to pass this opinion and related issues to the candidates for members of the SJC. 

When selecting the SJC members the Members of Parliament, observing the main purpose of the law, shall be guided exclusively by a careful consideration of professional criteria of candidates, their views and motivation. 

The selection procedure of SJC is public and transparent. Candidates are selected according to their legal skills and professional qualities. For the first time the Legal Affairs Committee with the National Assembly is collecting opinions and questions from NGOs and other organizations for the selection of SJC. As an association uniting victims of a crime group, we have a moral right to write this opinion for the so-called interaction between powers for justice in the judicial system. 

Without any intention to burden the committee with our endless questions, we go to straight the essence that made us ask those questions, namely – the independence of the court. We, as citizens, want interaction between various institutions and impartiality in dealing with cases. The civil position of each magistrate should be expressed publicly and this should not make them enemies of the judiciary. Referral to or notification of any institution should not be seen as an intervention in the work of judiciary. It is independent and should work in full transparency, but in line with the executive power and other institutions. From our perspective of victims, we express an opinion on the need of a complex approach in the work between the powers so that the civil society can get a fair results. 

The Justice for the People Association is willing to be present at the public debate for selection of SJC, in order to closely monitor how it goes. 
We address our questions to the candidates for SJC members as follows: 

1. What would the SJC’s reaction be if they received information about corrupt magistrates or magistrates who cannot meet their responsibilities? Will they undertake any actions to discover the objective truth or this will be seen as an intervention in the work of judiciary? 

2. Does the SJC, ensuring independence of the judiciary, have to exercise administrative and disciplinary control over the court presidents in order to ensure impartiality of each individual judge in ruling on court cases? 
Sincerely, Members and supporters of the NGO
